

IRHS Football Booster Agenda

May 8, 2024 @6pm - meeting started at 6:07pm

Attendance:

Denisse Bravo
Sandra Dooling
Jenn Serrano
Don Morris
Geneva Lopez

Approval of previous meeting minutes - 2nd meeting

Correct Denisse's name - treasurer report and player orders should be in president account Google Drive.

Ruth motions to approve, Don seconds

Treasurer's Report

We need to get Denisse access to the treasurer's email. President email address is the main Zelle account email. Denisse will create new g-mail account for it.

-web site was paid for

-bus for Mica Mountain paid for

-Arizona Corp - \$10

-Balance as of 5/8/24 is \$10,095.34

still need to pay for spirit gear. That has been ordered but not paid for. Estimate is around \$5000

Old Business:

Webador - website paid

Bus for Mica Mountain showcase paid \$181

Fundraiser Calendar - prizes - boys are doing a fundraiser right now for the team.

Maybe start the freshman one early, introduce at their incoming meeting on 5/22? - No, for prize reasons they need to be the same time. Then do existing players the following week. Have QR code for incoming parents to scan in to Google questionnaire to fill out. Also have print out with email for FB booster if they need to get in touch with us. June 1st start with turn in on June 13th (Thursday) to the Treasurer. She will be at end of practice.

Prize options: Battle Gear, string bag, X-box or play station, Beats, Air Pods, Amazon/Dicks/Nike gift card. Denisse started an amazon wish list and will share that list so we can add items to it. Basic participation prize for anyone who turns it in by 6/13. Grand prize raffle is early complete calendar turn in. Prize 1 - x-box or playstation, Prize 2 - Beats. Participation is drawstring bag (minimum \$20).

Also mentioned Wal-Mart grant and Fry's "charity" link to card.

By laws for 2024

Purpose -

1-b Add “/supplement”, after to provide funding.

2 - State the dates of the annual budget are May 1 - April 30. Also change “shall” to “should”

2-a correct spelling of community. “General members of the IRHS football booster organization”

Executive Board -

3 - Wording for exception for tie-breaker vote mentioned in #4.

Powers & Duties

12 - All activities and duties shall be accounted for by the Treasurer and verified by a member of the executive board.

20 - Instead of listing out each program, “for all IRHS football programs”

22 - Mention the May 1-April 30, in addition to the 12 months.

Meetings:

1 - change “Shall” to “Should”

Incoming Freshman meeting May 22 in MPR - Ruth and Denisse can be there

Volunteer Opportunity with Habitat for Humanity

- going to propose 6/15 & 6/22

New Business:

990 was filed with IRS

5/18 Dolphin’s camp - do we want to do Eegees? - the big things are \$50/insulated container. Jenn motioned to approve funds not to exceed \$150 for this. Sandra seconded.

Meeting with Coach Stott:

- **Thursday night dinners - boys can go to FROSH game after**
-Ruth motioned to move from Friday morning breakfast to Thursday Dinners. Sandra seconded.- **We need person to head this committee**
- **Monday film - bagels and chocolate milk**
- **Guardian helmets - calendar fundraiser** - need to sign a responsibility contract that student and parent needs to sign, with limited liability release (check Guardian website for this wording).
- **Chris Kidney’s friend to live stream home games** - Need to get approval from AD for them to be there and check on electrical needs.
- **Need adults to help with filming away games - possibly pay someone**
(minimum of 2 adults)
- **7 on 7’s - doesn’t think we will need to pay for any of them but will let me know**

- **Team BBQ for both teams maybe 6/27 after 7on7 @Mt view?** AT that Arthur Pack park right by the fields? Problem is not all kids go to these. Proposed doing a "Season Kick-Off/End of Summer" the week before school (August 2nd) starts here up at the school. Budget is \$1000

March @ the Ridge October 26th - We need to really push the team to show up. It will be late in the day. Let's discuss with band at our meeting. Can we do some concessions for this? We want to host a craft fair during that time.

Tailgating down by the bleachers - WE have permission for this, we just need to work out the details for entrance and concessions.

Meeting with band - opening snack bar early? Kona Ice truck will be at tailgate and stay for game

Frosh Wednesday dinners? - We will prioritize Varsity dinners and get those scheduled first, then see if we still have places willing to donate, and we have parents willing to organize it, then we will consider that and see how many. Hopefully we can at least do their last game of the season. WE need to start contacting Varsity parents for volunteer needs.

OTHER

PICTURES - Can we do 8/2 before and after the BBQ? With a follow up date of 2 weeks after school starts? - We will discuss this as old business at our June meeting

Can we also do the moms tackle the kids at the BBQ?

There was some discussion about Spirit Wear and who to use for this. There had been some confusion from our last meeting discussion. Sandra is going to reachout to Kikki with Cactus Blossom, who did our spirit wear last year to confirm the changes in ordering that we were told. We need a parent to head up this effort.

UPCOMING DATES:

- **Next booster meeting in June** - June 19th at 6pm
- **5/9 Showcase at Mica Mountain**
- **5/18 Dolphin's camp @Naranja park 8-12**
- **Freshman meeting on May 22nd at 6 pm in the MPR**

Motion to adjourn by Sandra Dooling, second by Don Morris. Meeting ended at 8:09pm